
FINAL BILL REPORT
HB 1140

C 54 L 05
Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description:  Developing a schedule of fees for performing independent reviews of health
care disputes.

Sponsors:  By Representatives Bailey, Cody and Wallace.

House Committee on Health Care
Senate Committee on Health & Long-Term Care

Background:

Health carriers that offer health plans must have a comprehensive grievance process for
addressing complaints from plan enrollees about customer service or the quality or availability
of a health service.  Where the health carrier's grievance process has issued an unfavorable
decision to an enrollee or it has exceeded mandated timelines without good cause, the enrollee
may seek review by a certified independent review organization.  This review is available only
for those complaints pertaining to payment for health care services or the denial,
modification, reduction, or termination of coverage for health care services.  The Office of the
Insurance Commissioner assigns an independent review organization to a complaint on a
rotational basis.

The Department of Health (Department) is responsible for adopting rules to certify
independent review organizations.  These rules relate to ensuring: the confidentiality of
medical records; the qualifications of medical reviewers; the absence of conflicts of interest;
and the fairness and timeliness of the proceedings.

Summary:

By January 1, 2006, the Department must develop a fee schedule that establishes reasonable
maximum fees that may be charged to health carriers by an independent review organization
when conducting reviews.  The Department is required to adopt rules requiring that
independent review organizations assess fees to health carriers consistent with the maximum
fee schedule.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 97 0
Senate 47 0

Effective:  July 24, 2005
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